

# AMBERLEY PARISH COUNCIL

## Notes from Facilities Group meeting 14 March, 10.30am, The White House

**PRESENT:** Carol Henderson, Tim Simpson, Glenys Rowe, Ros Simpson

### **Meeting Objectives:**

- To prepare for NP public meeting 28 March
- To outline the process going forward

### **Topics for consideration**

- Car Park
  - public loos
  - Community/sports Hall (NB Involve school governors)
  - Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) could contribute to the cost of this
- Rail/Bus/General travel issues
  - Need rail user stats etc (Carol)
- B2139 - Dave Coleman has volunteered to lead this (involve also PC Birt)
- Southern Water Pumping Station (Carol)
  - SDNPA will set CIL at high percentage, to help us (to be confirmed)
  - We need to get stats from Southern Water
- Broadband/comms – Tim to lead

### **Plans for March 28<sup>th</sup>**

**Purpose:** To solicit residents' suggestions for subject areas to include

Matters discussed and meeting suggestions:

1. Highlight number of visitors to village (10,500 to Tea Rooms last summer) – highlighting need for off-street parking. Ask Pam Keeble to take photos of School Lane when lots of cars parked
2. We need to get the message across that there are three pieces of land owned by HDC. Car Park etc will use one of these (between the school and the B2139. The NP will need to identify good uses for the other two (eg Green Area)
3. Involving village young. Ros has had several useful indications of support. Would be good if some of the young people could be there on 28 March (Ros to coordinate)
4. Neighbourhood partners – need to identify a set of these. The PCC should be one. The vicar is apparently keen to use the Church Hall more for church purposes, so is likely (TBC) to support the idea of a Community Hall
5. Soliciting on-going feedback. Could we do via the APC web-site? Question – additional page(s) on existing site, or a new dedicated NP web site (TBD)
6. Need more posters – Tim/Ros to do, by modifying /updating Bob Trent's poster for 28 March
7. For housing planning, we need to make use of the previous housing survey (to provide factual base for NP proposals). Also call on Guy Leonard, if he is willing to help (Carol)
8. Move village shop to new car park, alongside Community Hall? Amberley Shop Properties have promised to give us their view on this
9. Village organisations to include in the discussions –
  - TAG (with youngsters serving teas) discuss with Anne Raizin
  - Sportsman – 5pm meeting for Cross Gates (led by Ian Galbraith?) – Glenys to discuss with Mark
  - Gardens Open with teas, end April. Carol to take this
10. For preparing the questionnaire, Steve Kennet has volunteered to contribute (Tim)

We will all arrive by 10am on 28 March, to prepare.

FWG next meeting 30 March 6pm at the Sportsman (Glenys to reserve corner table)